From: St Anthony Care Home [mailto:stanthonycare@onebillinternet.co.uk] 
Sent: 18 July 2012 12:01
To: Low Pay Commission1
Subject: Minimum Wage.
Whilst I agree the National Minimum Wage (NMW) should be increased and especially within the care sector where carers are increasingly being expected to do more and become more qualified, the costs are inevitably passed on to the customers. Now, whilst large companies with a large customer base may have to increase charges by just a few pence to recoup the extra cost the small businesses with few customers are forced to charge much larger increases. As an example, I run a small private care home which relies much on local council referals: There is no guarantee that the Council will give an annual increase in fees to cover the increase in NMW if they give an increase at all. Therefore, any increase in the NMW has to be added to the increase in the cost of living and passed on to the private clients. At this time, the cost of a 10p increase in NMW would add just over £2,000 to the annual wage bill, and that’s not including any extra National Insurance. As I have only 7 private clients, that would mean charging them £5.50 per week extra just to cover the increase in NMW. Whilst councils must also fall into this trap – for there must be people on their payroll who only get the NMW - councils are reluctant to increase their contributions to the care sector to help cover the increase in NMW. If government are to insist on pressing ahead with the increases in NMW they must put some guarantees in place: They must insist or even legislate for councils to guarantee to make a reliable contribution to contracted businesses such as ours. The increase in my circumstances would be around £2.40 per client per week – just over £1,000 per year or 0.6% increase in the fees the Council pay.

 

Charlie Lingham,

St Anthony’s Residential Home,

Station Road,

Liskeard

Cornwall

PL14 4BY

01579 342308
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